STATE OF INDIANA)

                               SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The May 1, 2014 special meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Paul Sinders at 10:00 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Tony Fenwick and Bryan Allender.  Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive, and Mary Jo Alumbaugh,  Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF EMPLOYEE HEALTH INSURANCE 7/1/2014
Cathy Dunn of Dunn and Associates, Agent Dale Loughmiller and Deputy Auditor Jennifer Flater were in attendance.
Cathy Dunn presented a review of the 7/1/13 through 3/31/14 existing employee health care plan and an update of the ACA requirements.  She also reported that there will be no penalties assessed by HHS in 2014.  In 2015 reporting will begin.

Cathy then presented the Annual Aggregate Report and the renewal quotes.  Clay County’s current provider is American Fidelity and has provided the quote recommended by Cathy.  That quote being the American Fidelity Elite 12/12 with $50,000.00 with a worst case scenario for 7/1/14 through 6/30/15 of $1,055,216.00.

Cathy will provide to the Commissioners a Summary of Benefits and proposed new rate chart.  The Commissioner’s will make a final decision on the acceptance of benefit plan and reinsurer at their regular meeting on May 5, 2014 and will speak with the Council on the new rates to be determined at a meeting in the future.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business pertaining to this special meeting, a motion to adjourn was made by Tony Fenwick and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carries 2-0.
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor

